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DOC19/624516-2 

Mr Scott Hay 
Planning and Assessments Group 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

Dear Mr Hay 

I refer to the Department of Planning and Environment’s letter dated 22 July 2019 requesting the 
NSW Environment Protection Authority’s (EPA) comments on the exhibition of Alterations and 
Additions to Meriden School Margaret Street and Redmyre Road, Strathfield (SSD-9692) (the 
proposal). 
 
 The proposal involves:  

• Demolition of an existing buildings and construction of a new multi-storey buildings on the 
Junior School, Senior and Lingwood Campuses; 

• Increased capacity for an additional 50 students across all three campuses; and 

• Associated works, including tree removal and landscaping. 

 
In its letter dated 1 November 2018 (ref DOC18/827160-01) the EPA stated that it has no further 
interest in the proposal and no further consultation is required.  
 
Based on the information provided, the proposal does not require an Environment Protection Licence 
under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. The proposal is not being undertaken 
by or on behalf of a NSW public authority, and the EPA is not the appropriate regulatory authority for 
the proposal. In view of these factors, the EPA has no further interest in the proposal and no further 
consultation is required.  
 
If you have any questions in relation to this letter please contact Mr Mark Hanemann on 9995 6845 or 
via email at mark.hanemann@epa.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 

CRAIG FLEMMING 
Unit Head Sydney Industry 
Environment Protection Authority 
 

1.08.2019 


